PACT meeting – Wednesday 22nd January 2020
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith, CA11 8LR

Present: 

Directors:
John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Philip Sturgess (Treasurer), Chris Cant, Lucy Teather, Peter Simpson, Malcolm Carruthers, Tania Barnes
Members:
Jaki Bell, Joan Robinson, Caroline Heathfield, Virginia Taylor
Others:
Jo Pattinson

Apologies:
Geoff Rockliffe-King, Lynn Barnes, Andy Lloyd
PACT ADMIN
January 31st Social evening

In the coffee shop at Penrith Parish Centre. Bring and share meal and drinks. Bluejam folk band to play.

Peter: Key, 30 plates and wineglasses.

Christine: Coffee, teas, milks, teatowels etc, cutlery

John: Cutlery, possibly eco quiz

Joan: Coffee, Penrith quiz (own projector), will need picture removed from wall

Dates and chairs for meetings during 2020

Suggest usually 3rd Wednesday of alternate months with different people chairing.

March 25th (to avoid clash with EDC event, see below) - Jaki to chair

May 20th – Malcolm

July 15th, September 16th, November 18th.

Eden Community Fund
PACT has been invited to send a representative to join EDC’s Eden Community Fund Partnership Panel which meets in February, June and October. Geoff and John have offered to share this role and John will attend on Feb 15th. Christine will inform Kate Giergiel. Joan and Lucy both have current grant applications waiting to be assessed, for Community Gardening and Appleby Edibles.
Meeting our new MP
We hope to visit our new MP, Neil Hudson, to inform him about PACT’s activities and interests. Information about when and where his surgeries will be is not yet available. It was suggested that he could be invited to a repair café.
Penrith Town Council’s Climate Change Steering Group
John will represent PACT on this, for the moment. Jaki or Nigel might represent Plastic Clever Penrith?
EDC Zero Carbon draft Strategic Plan

John assisted this working group before Christmas. Apparently the draft has been recently sent to CAfS and council members for feedback and is scheduled to be adopted in March or April but John was disappointed that he has not been sent a copy.

Finance update 
Current total: £5,131.69
Gardening fund: £2,422.46 
Repair café fund: £24.46
Refill fund: £12.41 (Jaki has some expenses to claim which will use this up)
Unallocated: £2,672.36

The money in the Gardening fund has been raised by Joan doing talks, by sales of seeds and cards and from grants and donations. 

£53 has been received from recycling ink-jet cartridges. Christine will order more envelopes.

We have £1,000 invested with Eden and South Lakes Credit Union. This organisation is in the process of agreeing to merge with Affinity, a similar but larger organisation in West Cumbria.
UPDATES
Grow More Veg project proposal (Chris)

Chris has submitted the idea to CAfS for the Zero Carbon Cumbria project. All submissions will be evaluated in January, final submission in March. No further news yet.
Hitchhiking point in Shap  Jaki and Chris 
Working with Dave Corrie in Shap to set up a hitch-hiking scheme for local people, with hitching points in Shap and Penrith where people can wait if they want a lift. They are looking at suitable locations and considering liabilities etc. Will also promote lift-share.com for people who are able to plan ahead to arrange lifts. This is a trial scheme and might be rolled out to other areas if successful.
CAfS Green Build and Sustainable Living Winter / Spring Programme https://cafs.org.uk/events/
There are a variety of interesting events on offer including Carbon Literacy training. Lucy has booked onto this and we agree to pay for her. This event is fully booked so John will ask to go on the waiting list.

Freegle (Chris)

There will be a Freegle event in Shap on March 28th. Possibly one in Penrith after the Repair Café on May 9th.
Green Drinks (Caroline)
This still continues on the first Thursday of each month from 7.30pm, currently at the General Wolfe but may return to Dockray Hall when this reopens. Not many people attend but all are welcome!
GARDENING GROUP UPDATE (Joan Robinson )
Seedy Saturday and Gardening Freegle: This will be held at the Salvation Army on Saturday March 14th.
Soup Drop In: During January and February we are diverting our attention away from the cold and wet to running x8 Friday sessions of Soup Drop-Ins at the Salvation Army on a pay what you can if you can basis. This is being run under the SA Insurance as one of their activities. J&J Grahams are supporting us with surplus bread and cakes and we are using surplus veg from the supermarkets. I have placed an application for funding this with Eden Housing as a partnership scheme with the S Army ie not PACT. 28 attended the first event.

Friday 17th Jan was a volunteer work experience for Rheged staff. The litter group organised a session starting at 10am for 2 hours from the Salvation Army. Roger Picket supervising. Also some of the staff helped us and the Salvation Army food bank.

The replacement of the SA raised beds will progress in February, the grant application to EDC is at committee.

Publicity: Hunter Davies has written an article about us to appear in the March edition of Cumbria Life. The RHS is also doing a feature on us and our plans for next year. 

We have sold over 200 (our target) handmade cards containing Marigold seeds thanks to the help of the station staff and 4 Eden.

Railway Station: I have spoken to Peter Ward about the vision for the tunnel at the station using local artist David Boyd. I have so far been promised £15,000 for this scheme. Peter is looking for a group of folks to take this project forward.

We have started with the wild area at the station behind platform 2. Hopefully we will work with young people at some stage. It is our contribution to The Cumbria Wildlife Trusts promotion called '2020 Get Cumbria Buzzing'.

The town will once again be entering Britain in Bloom. If you haven't been down Angel Lane in a while have a look at the wall boxes now decked out for Valentine's Day thanks to Louise and the businesses. We will continue to green this area.
EDC Zero Carbon Eden event
To be held at Rheged on Wednesday March 18th, afternoon session for an invited audience of key practitioners and early evening session for young people. We discussed with Virginia some ideas for the communities session and suggested some contacts for the young people’s session.
AOB
Building Regs – Consultation on the Future Homes Standard for Insulation and Ventilation closes on Feb 7th: https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/the-future-homes-standard-changes-to-part-l-and-part-f-of-the-building-regulations-for-new-dwellings
John asks people to respond if they can.
Films – we should plan some film showings. Please bring ideas to the social next week.
NEXT MEETING

Next meeting will be on Wednesday March 25th, 7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith, CA11 8LR
